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June 11, 2012

His Excellency

Leonidas Rosa Bautista

Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Honduras

  to the Organization of American States

Chair of the Permanent Council

Washington, D.C.

Excellency:

I am writing to enclose, Mr. Chairman, for both your information and that of the representatives on the Permanent Council, a communication that I received from the President of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights in which he explains, in response to a request that I made, the procedure and criteria used to select the five candidates for the position of Executive Secretary of the Commission.

Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest and most distinguished consideration.

José Miguel Insulza
Secretary General
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June 8, 2012
REF:  Selection process for the Executive Secretary of the IACHR

Excellency:


I have the pleasure of writing on behalf of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights in reply to your kind communication of June 1 last, in which you requested information about the above-referenced process.


In that connection, I should inform you that each member of the IACHR participated directly in the review of the application letters and resumes from each and every one of the 111 individuals who applied, in keeping with the requirements and criteria set forth in Article 11 of the Rules of Procedure of the IACHR and the vacancy notice published on November 16, 2011, a copy of which is appended hereto.


After the applications were received, the information pertaining to compliance with the requirements was systematized in a descriptive table. Given that two members of staff of the Executive Secretariat of the Inter-American Commission were among the candidates, the Commission decided en banc that no staff of the IACHR Executive Secretariat would participate in any way in any of the ensuing stages. Thereafter, the task of taking the selection process forward would be the direct and exclusive responsibility of the Commission members, as would the review and assessment of the information submitted by each and every candidate.


Following the expiration of the deadline for making observations or adjustments to the information contained in the above preliminary table, or for requesting additional information, the members of the Inter-American Commission exchanged multiple communications by e-mail in order to share our opinions so that we might each draw up a list of pre-selected candidates whom we believed suitable. After holding further consultations, the Commission chose those nominees whom we considered best met the criteria set out in the Rules of Procedure and the vacancy notice.

Doctor

José Miguel Insulza, Secretary General Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.


Based on this new selection, we held a conference call to discuss those whom we felt to be the most apt and who best fulfilled the applicable requirements and criteria, with each member of the Commission expounding and contrasting the grounds for their opinions. Then, each member of the IACHR voted for up to five persons, producing the list of finalists who garnered the highest number of votes.

It should be mentioned that an interpreter from outside the OAS was hired to assist in the exchange of emails and the conference call among the members of the IACHR.

Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


José de Jesús Orozco Henríquez

President
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